Executive Office of Environmental Affairs

Office of Coastal Zone Management

Notice of Availability of the Mystic River Designated Port Area Boundary Review 

Pursuant to 301 CMR 25.03 (3) and (4), the Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management (CZM) hereby gives public notice of the availability of the Mystic River Designated Port Area (DPA) boundary review report conducted in accordance with applicable regulations at 301 CMR 25.00. The boundary review addresses the Charlestown side of the Mystic DPA. 

The boundary review is available for public review and comment, as follows.  Pursuant to 301 CMR 25.03(4)(b), CZM will consider all written comments submitted on or before November 8, 2002.  Such comments should be addressed to CZM, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114-2136.  CZM will hold a public hearing to receive comment on the boundary review report on Tuesday, October 22, at 7:00 PM in the Schrafft Center cafeteria, 1st floor, 529 Main Street, Charlestown. Pursuant to 301 CMR 25.03(4) and (5), CZM will issue a final written designation decision within 60 days of the close of the public comment period.

Copies of the report will be available at the Charlestown Library and can be obtained by calling CZM at (617) 626-1212.  Copies of the state regulations (301 CMR 25.00) governing the DPA boundary review process are available at the State Bookstore, Room 116, State House, Boston, MA 02133.
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